
TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF MIDDLEHILL ROAD & SMUGGLERS LANE COLEHILL 
 

DORSET COUNTY COUNCIL has made an Order under Section 14 [1] of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 
1984, as amended. All vehicles will be prohibited from proceeding along Middlehill Road and 
Smugglers Lane, Colehill from a point approximately 100 metres west of the junction with Merrifield 
eastward to the junction with Canford View Drive a total distance of approximately 2,000 metres. The 
order is needed in order to comply with Health and Safety Regulations, which require the provision of safe 
working areas and to minimise the likelihood of danger to Highway Users. It will come into operation on 
the 5 to 16 August 2013 a period of 10 days between 08.00hrs and 17.00hrs each week day. The road 
will be open over night and at weekends. But it will remain in force for 18 months and can be extended, 
with the approval of the Secretary of State for Transport, if necessary. 
  
This Order will enable Dorset County Council to carryout carriageway surfacing works.   
 
ALTERNATIVE ROUTE; 

 
The alternative route, which will be sign posted, is as follows; from the eastern end of the closure at the 
junction of Middlehill Road near the junction with Canford View Drive proceed eastward to the Canford 
Bottom Roundabout. At the roundabout take the fifth exit off onto the B3073 Wimborne West Road. Continue 
westward along Wimborne Road West and Leigh Road to the mini roundabout near St Catherine’s RC 
Church. At the roundabout take the second exit off and proceed northward along Lewens Lane and 
Rowlands Hill to the next mini roundabout by the Ambulance Station. At the roundabout take the first exit off 
and continue westward along Hanham Road to the next mini roundabout. At the roundabout take the second 
exit off and proceed westward along Hanham Road and Priors Walk and them northward West Borough and 
Wimborne Road out of Wimborne to the junction with Burt’s Hill. Turn right and continue northeast-ward 
along Burt’s Hill and Long Lane to the junction with Smugglers Lane. Turn right and proceed eastward along 
Smugglers Lane to the western end of the closure at a point approximately 100 metres west of the junction 
with Merrifield. The reverse route applies.       
 
If you would like further information about the work being undertaken, please call Dorset Highways 
Operations Team on 01305 228100. For further information concerning this notice please call Dorset 
Highways’ road space management team on 01305 221020.  
 
1 August 2013  

 
MILES BUTLER, Director for Environment, County Hall, DORCHESTER, Dorset, DT1 1XJ. 
Any person who uses or permits the use of a vehicle in contravention of the Notice will be liable on summary 
conviction to a fine not exceeding £1,000. 
                

 

P U B L I C  N O T I C E  


